NEERS Business Meeting
9 May, 2003

Fairhaven, Massachusetts

Meeting called to order at 4:21 PM by Marshall Pregnall

Secretary’s report given. Motion made to accept report, seconded and passed

Treasurer’s report given by Dave Burdick. Dave first recognized the tremendous efforts of our hosts Elaine and Rodney for organizing the Fairhaven meeting. There are 167 attendees as of 4:00 today. There may be a few additional walk in registrants for the special symposium tomorrow. The attendance is topped only by the Autumn 02 meeting. There was also a healthy inflow of donations to the student prize categories. Fish, fowl and flora breakdown was not possible since the banquet tonight will be a buffet style. Motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion carried.

Constitutional Change: 
Proposed constitutional changes were mailed to the membership with the initial conference announcement. The major changes include:

· NEERS president will be the delegate to attend ERF executive committee meetings.

· All NEERS members can vote and hold office.

· Establish NEERS standing committees by name.

· The operation manual is now mentioned specifically in the Constitution
· Dissemination of information to NEERS members can be done in any efficient and effective manner

· The time needed to notify members of a proposed Constitutional change has been shortened to 3 weeks. 
Q. Sole note of discussion was a question asking, in the event the NEERS president is unable to attend an ERF Executive Meeting, can another NEERS member go in her/his stead. A. The NEERS constitution allows for a substitute to attend.

A written vote on the proposed constitutional changes was made. The changes were passed.

Meetings:

ERF Meeting in 2003 had a great response to the request for abstracts. The meeting is shaping up to be an outstanding one and members should try to attend (1,500 expected). Since this is an ERF meeting year, NEERS will not meet Autumn of 03.  Discussion around the Spring 04 NEERS meeting have focused on the possibility of a ski country meeting (these areas, after all, drain to our estuaries) and have it a bit earlier than usual, around mid-March. Every effort will be made to include the Great Lakes and Gulf of St Lawrence folk. Those interested in helping the organizing team of Giancarlo and Cindy should talk to them after the business meeting.  

Veronica and Walter have again agreed to organize a Block Island adventure in Autumn of 04. Oddly enough the Spring House said they would love to have NEERS back.

ERF Report: 
NEERS President Marshall Pregnall went to Tuscon for the ERF Governing Board meeting. There are some concerns about ERF’s finances. These concerns have predicated an increase in the Journal’s cost to institutions and in increase in regular, but not international and student, memberships to the same rate as international. International membership has fallen off recently and the board did not want to add to that distressing trend. The Journal has increased in size as well as circulation costs. Also there is a one time gift to libraries affected when a subscription bundler went bankrupt. ERF and others decided to honor the subscriptions of libraries who had signed on with the now defunct subscription bundler.
Another unexpected financial set back was the need to switch from the University of Washington to the Seattle Convention Center for the ERF 03 meeting. ERF is also using a professional conference organizing firm.
Giancarlo Cicchetti will be helping with the organization of the ERF meeting in Providence in 2007. It will be the first week of November, 2007. Currently the organizers are trying to generate ideas, themes, and ways to increase the interaction between people attending while maintaining the ‘small meeting’ feel. Looking to form a small committee hopefully with a wide range of representation reflecting the diversity of NEERS, (i.e. academia, government, student, consultants…definitely looking for student input). Giancarlo sees this as primarily an email-based exchange of ideas. Please feel free to discuss (and volunteer) with Giancarlo or Jim Lattimer. 
Announcement:

Estuarine and Coastal Science News will begin soon. It will be a quarterly publication with articles from Estuaries ‘professionally compressed’. The intent is to have a publication useful to managers and decision makers with a focus on science and information pertinent to management decisions.

 Information Dissemination:

There has been considerable discussion at the executive committee meeting around a suggestion to move towards electronic mail as the primary avenue for the dissemination of NEERS news and announcements. The advantages are a quicker delivery time and a reduction in costs to the Society (paper, postage, prep time). While email will be the preferred alternative, it is recognized some members would prefer conventional mail. The plan discussed is to send out a notice to all members in the mail requesting their preference for email or paper mail. 

Some discussion followed: Some people find getting the meeting program in the mail helped jog their memory. Another worry was that with the plethora of spam in one’s inbox, a NEERS announcement might be inadvertently deleted. Another worry was the difficulty of keeping current with email address changes, particularly with students. A student member felt email was a more amenable to their frequent moves. A suggestion was made to query other affiliates to see if they have experience with such a change. Marshall says other groups have tried email and the success rate is correlated to the volunteer effort. 

NEERS Poster:

 Would like to have a poster for the ERF meeting this autumn in Seattle. Ron Rozsa has volunteered to take a lead but would like help, especially input on the content and ‘mission’ of the poster. He would like to compile a small committee for this purpose. Pam Neubert agreed to help. Other interested people should contact Ron.

MISC:

In June 2004 Brad Ayres will be hosting a conference in Australia. The theme is contrasting tropical, temperate and polar coastal areas. 

New Business:

None raised.

Motion to adjourn, seconded and carried. Meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM.

Addendum:

Student Prize winners were Annie Curtis and Erin Steiner (two winners) for the Warren Prize and Jeremy Fisher winning the Ketchum Prize. 

